Public Works works for the Public
Imperial County
Department of Public Works
REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS
FOR THE COMPLETION OF THE PICACHO SOLID WASTE SITE
CONSTRUCTION DOCUMENTS IN IMPERIAL COUNTY;

COUNTY PROJECT NO. 4547SW
Notice to Prospective Interested Consultants:

Addendum #1 (August 7, 2023) Issued posting on the Imperial County Public Works web
page.

The following changes shall become part of the contract documents for this project and all other conditions
shall remain the same:

See attached Addendum No. 1

The consultant is responsible for advising any and all subcontractors of this change. Each consultant must
acknowledge receipt of this addendum in the noted space below. Addendum No. 1 must be attached to

the proposal.

/’_ @
Acknowledgement of Addendum #1 él/u(

" John A. Gay, PE
Director of Public Works

Print or Type Company Name Print or Type Authorized Name

Authorized Signature of Contractor Date Signed

An Equal Opportunity / Affirmative Action Employer



ADDENDUM NUMBER 1

The following items are considered to be Addendum 1 to the REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS
FOR THE COMPLETION OF THE PICACHO SOLID WASTE SITE
CONSTRUCTION DOCUMENTS IN IMPERIAL COUNTY; COUNTY

PROJECT NO. 4547SW The following changes shall become part of the agreement documents
for this project and all other conditions shall remain the same:

1 | Question: 1. Section 2.4 of the FCPCMP states that “CIDPW is currently working on submitting
a Notice of Intent (NOI) under the Multi-Section General Permit and developing a Stormwater
Pollution Prevention Plan (SWPPP) and Stormwater Monitoring Plan (SWMP) for the PCFS”. Has
this been completed and if so, are the documents available?

Answer: The information on the NOI and Stormwater Pollution Prevention Plan is not current. The
contractor is expected to complete and submit the SWPPP for the project at the time of construction.

2 | Question: 2. Based on text in Federal Register, there appears to be mitigation measures in place
for the project (e.g., bio survey, cultural resources). Are there any additional NEPA requirements for

the project?

Answer: EPA determined that their SSFR Rulemaking process is functionally equivalent to NEPA
requirements and a separate EA was not required.




